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REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON THURSDAY 27th September 2007
TITLE: Proposal to Remove the Requirement for the Designated Premises Supervisor for Community Premises

RECOMMENDATIONS: To consider what response, if any, the Panel would like to make to this consultation process
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: To consider if the current requirement for a designated premises supervisor where alcohol is supplied under a premises licence should remain in community premises 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Licensing Act 2003
(Available for public inspection) Regulatory Reform Order: Proposal to Remove the Requirement for the Designated Premises Supervisor for Community Premises

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low
SOURCE OF FUNDING: Licensing fee
COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:



Provided by: Tracy Barr
2.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:


Provided by:

3.
ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS
Provided by:

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

CONTACT OFFICER: Tracy Barr

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): All
KEY COUNCIL POLICES: Crime and Disorder

DETAILS 

Proposal to Remove the Requirement for the Designated Premises Supervisor (DPS) for Community Premises

Members may be interested to know that the Government is currently considering whether the present legal position should remain or be altered in so far as it applies to the role of the DPS in what is termed “community premises”.
 .

At present, the Licensing Act 2003 provides that alcohol can only be sold under the authority of a premises licence if the licence names a specific person to be the DPS and that person holds a personal licence. The requirement for a DPS currently applies to all types of premises selling alcohol under a premises licence.

The Government has issued a consultation document questioning the need for a DPS in village halls, church and chapel halls, community halls and similar community premises with alcohol licences. The paper identifies the problem of finding someone, often a volunteer, to take on the task of training to be a personal licence holder and the subsequent responsibility of authorising alcohol sales.

Perhaps as a result of these problems, many such premises are licensed to provide entertainment only and so do not need a DPS. If an event is held where alcohol is to be supplied, it can be done under the authority of a Temporary Event Notice (TEN). 

The full consultation paper is available at http://www.culture.gov.uk/what_we_do/Alcohol_entertainment/QuickLinks/Consultations/ 
For your convenience, the key Government proposals are set out in clear summary form on page 3 of the paper and in Appendix A attached to this report.

Please note that this consultation does not refer to members’ clubs who hold a club premises certificate.  There has never been a need for a DPS in these clubs.

Recommendation: The Panel consider if they wish to respond to the consultation process and, if so, which proposal they favour.
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